
Dear editor 

Thank you very much for the invitation. One of our authors, Michael Xu was born in 

American who is native English speaker and he is studying in China now, he has edited 

language of the manuscript, so that if possible we request exemption from this certificate. 

Thank you! 

 

Shuo Zhang on the behalf of the authors 


